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From the Principal’s Desk 

Field Trips 
At MBA, great care goes into planning field trips that are extensions of learning, purposeful,               
tied to curriculum, safe and something that students will enjoy. Ideas for field trips begin with                
a discussion at interdisciplinary team meetings with administration. The above criteria are            
looked at closely. A field trip packet is completed that contains objectives for the field trip,                
costs, transportation, an itinerary and how the field trip purposefully supports student            
learning. The packet is reviewed by the School Principal for approval and then is sent to the                 
Superintendent and Curriculum Director for review. Once approved, arrangements are          
finalized and the cost of the trip is determined. It is a lengthy and comprehensive process to                 
approve a field trip. Students attending field trips must be in good discipline standing as               
determined by the building administration. 
 
As an example of a well-planned field trip, I would like to share my thoughts on the music trip                   
to Boston that I was privileged to chaperone. The 7th and 8th grade students attending were                
part of the school’s chorus and/or band. Two coach buses departed MBA at 6:15AM for a                
comprehensive, guided tour of Symphony Hall in Boston.  Not being a musician, I was  
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overwhelmed by the history and magnitude of Symphony Hall for my first visit.  I can only  
imagine the impression that this National Historic Landmark made on our 11 through 13              
year-olds.  Symphony Hall is the home of the Boston Symphony and Boston Pops.  Symphony  
 

Hall opened in 1900 and cost      
$750,000, including land. It was the      
first auditorium designed with    
scientifically derived acoustical   
principles. Symphony Hall   
measures 61 feet high, 75 feet wide       
and 128 feet long. 104 musicians      
can fill the Symphony Hall stage for       
concerts. Our students were able to      
hear the Aeolian-Skinner Organ    
play. The organ is four stories high       
and boasts more than 4,800 pipes,      
ranging in size from 32 feet to less        
than six inches. In groups, we      

toured the balconies, backstage, the basement, saw how instruments are transported and            
set-up, walked past the world’s largest collections of popular orchestral arrangements and            
watched professional musicians at work in practice rooms. Looking across the stage from             
behind and knowing that some of the best composers, conductors and musicians performed             
there was nothing short of a thrill.  
 
As we departed on our buses, we toured Boston pointing out some of the finest music and fine                  
arts schools in the world, famous Boston landmarks and followed the Freedom Trail across              

Boston. This took us to our planned lunch stop--”Fire and Ice”, a unique             
eating place where students selected food items from an extensive          
variety of selections at a raw bar. Students were able to select foods that              
they have never tried before, pick a topping or two of           
interest and bring it to a 30 foot grill where it was            
prepared for them individually. This wonderful eating       
experience was followed by a big scoop of ice cream          
and toppings. Our next stop was the Charles Playhouse         
to see the “Blue Man Group” perform. The 0,!9"),,         
states that the “Blue Man Group is best known for its           
wildly popular theatrical shows and concerts that       

combine music, comedy and multimedia theatrics to produce a totally unique           
form of entertainment.” Unexpectedly, I was selected by a Blue Man to participate in the s                
how.  Students still haven’t stopped talking about what the Blue Man did to their Principal. 
 
Without question, it was a great day for all that attended. I want to extend my thanks and                  
appreciation to Mrs. Kraus, Mrs. Wolf and the Somers Music Patrons for making this possible.               
It was my privilege to spend the day supporting this fine learning experience. 
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Emotional Safety In School 
By state law, we are mandated to have a formal system for students to report mean behavior                 
with a provision for it being anonymous. We inform the students, via the morning news, a                
couple of times each year about our reporting system, which also provides for students to               
acknowledge and recognize each other for random acts of kindness. At our recent Safe School               
Climate Committee meeting, it was suggested that we mention this to parents as well. The               
forms are located in the library, outside of the school counselor and social worker’s offices. If                
your student shares information that we should know about so we can intervene on a victim’s                
behalf, please encourage your child to inform an adult or use a mean behavior reporting form.                
We prefer it to not be anonymous, as it is difficult to investigate without the ability to follow up                   
with the reporter. We are trying to help students understand the difference between tattling              
and seeking help to solve a problem. Please join in that conversation and help your child to be                  
a part of the solution. My not so unique montra of late is, “If you see something, say something,                   
do something.” 
 
FOURTH QUARTER NOTES 
  
It is hard to believe we are already moving in the fourth quarter of the school year. Time                  
certainly flies. With springtime sports and other activities gearing up, and nice weather             
(hopefully) upon us, it is more important than ever that students double down on their               
commitment to stay focused on schoolwork and have a strong finish to the school year. This                
will be especially true given the fact that school is ending so much later in June due to the nine!                    
snow days we had this year. 
  
!\Z]^fb\ 4^lmbg` 
We are currently in testing season. It is important that students do their best so we can                 
measure their individual progress, as well as make curricular and programmatic decisions            
based on aggregate results. Here are the details of the anticipated testing so parents can               
support the process. 
  
The week of April 23rd, we will be conducting the Measure of Academic Progress (MAP) testing.                
This will show teachers and students progress made since September when the test was last               
given. Students are urged to give their maximum effort so we can see individual and aggregate                
growth across the grades and school. This information helps teachers adjust their instruction             
and curriculum in the interest and continuous improvement. 
  
On May 1st, the eighth grade will be taking a pilot test of the state exam based on the Next                    
Generation Science Standards (NGSS). This new test will give the school important feedback on              
our transition to the new standards and will also give the state feedback on the exam itself. 
  
Beginning May 8th, all MBA students will begin the annual SBAC testing. These math and               
literacy assessments give the school and the state feedback on progress. Individual results are              
shared with students and parents so growth can be seen. Again, the school uses the results to                 
monitor individual and aggregate growth. This helps inform our placement decisions for  
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students and also helps to evaluate our programs. Data from the SBAC is correlated with the                
MAP results to give us more confidence in our assessments. 
  
#hnkl^ 3^e^\mbhgl 
In the coming days we will begin the process of scheduling MBA students for next year. 
Fifth graders will all take the same program, except for those who are recommended by their                
current teachers for math and/or literacy skills for extra support. We will review all              
placements based on scores from upcoming SBAC and other assessments. 
Sixth graders 

ǒ will be choosing a more formal study of either French or Spanish 
ǒ will be recommended for math 7 or pre-algebra based on 6th grade math grades, a               

placement assessment, and teacher recommendation 
Seventh graders will generally continue with their program of study in math and world              
language. 
Sixth and seventh graders 

ǒ will be placed in literacy and/or math skills for extra support as needed, based on SBAC                
and MAP assessments and teacher recommendations 

ǒ will be able to elect music, either band or chorus 
Eighth graders have already made their course selections for the high school. 
  
School Attendance 
As we move into the fourth quarter, I also want to remind everyone of the importance of                 
regular attendance. At this late stage of the year, absences are adding up. Please note that                
according to state law, any absences beyond 9 total are considered excused only if properly               
documented by a doctor’s note or other official document indicating that the absence was              
unavoidable. As a district, we are working hard to improve our overall attendance numbers.              
We all know that academics suffer when students are not in school. Let us know how we can                  
support you and your child if there are extenuating circumstances affecting attendance. 
 
I look forward to a productive and successful sprint to the finish. 
  
Sincerely, 

 
Rob Kapner 
 
 
Counselor’s Corner with Ms. Bohan 
 
With the remaining weeks of school, the calendar will be packed with activities and warmer               
weather! As the students approach MAP and SBAC testing, it is important to keep students in                
school mode, with getting enough sleep, keeping after school activities to a manageable             
amount, and getting a good breakfast! Students can benefit from positive affirmations to             
reinforce that they are smart and prepared as they go about these tests. Encourage an open  
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mindset with your childΊ.”This is hard, but I’m going to keep trying.” When it’s all over,                
celebrate their hard work and their accomplishments!  
 
Also during the remaining weeks of school, I will be finishing up individual planning meetings               
with all the 8th grade students. We will be reviewing their current grades, high school course                
selections and their year goals. During these meetings, we will also be reviewing all the               
activities to assist with the transition to 9th grade. I look forward to finishing the year with this                  
group of students and celebrating their accomplishments at the 8th grade Promotion            
Ceremony!  
 
Ms. Owens LMSW, Social Worker 
 
Here at Mabelle B. Avery we are approaching the end of the school year and hoping for warmer                  
weather. As we begin to wrap up yet another year, it is that time where we again must begin                   
thinking about transitioning. While transitions can be seen as a positive, it may also place a                
heavy burden on others and subsequently their families. As a result, this time of the year can                 
provide us with a great opportunity to begin developing new traditions and routines, which              
can assist with any feelings of loss. Taking the time to reflect on memories made, friendships                
built, and a year of successful accomplishments allows students and their families to recognize              
the positive growth made. By addressing your child’s thoughts and feelings around            
transitioning we can proactively assist them when problems arise. Should your child need any              
assistance with counseling, please feel free to reach out to the School Counselor, Mrs. Bohan, or                
myself. 
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Language Arts -Mr. Maciolek  
 
Thanks to our Somers PTO and the Somers Education Foundation, MBA students will be              
enjoying a visit from renowned author Wendelin Van Draaden. Wendelin’s author link:            
http://www.wendelinvand.com/stand-alone-novels.html is extremely informative and we      
encourage every student and parent to explore it prior to her visit. Wendelin Van Draaden’s               
books are available online at Amazon, Barnes & Noble, or any Indie bookseller. Books              
purchased will be personally signed by the Wedelin if brought in the day before her visit.                
Wendelin’s Blog: http://etrtr.blogspot.com/ 

  
 

 
Language Arts - Mrs. Hillebrecht  
 

,hrZemr bl bfihkmZgmÅ ^o^g pa^g bm bl ]b__b\nemÈ This is one of the many universal               
themes discussed in language arts class this year. Students have been           
learning that literature can communicate important truths, or themes. A          
theme is a message about life or human nature that the writer wants readers              
to understand. We will wrap up the year with the classic novel, 7a^k^ ma^              
2^] &^kg 'khpl by Wilson Rawls. This timeless classic centers on the power             
of love, loyalty and determination. Students will be amazed by the facts            
surrounding this book’s publication and the author’s own determination in          
making it happen. 4abl bl ma^ [hhd maZm fZgr lmn]^gml Z]fbm \aZg`^] ma^bk             
fbg]l Z[hnm k^Z]bg`Ê 
 

Math - Mrs. Luginbuhl  
 
Do you know what happened to the teacher that was arrested trying to             
board an airplane with a compass, a protractor and a calculator? 3a^ pZl             
\aZk`^] pbma \Zkkrbg` p^Zihgl h_ fZma bglmkn\mbhgÊ 
  
I don’t make them up, folks! I only repeat them. That’s my feeble lead-in to what we’ll be                  
studying in math this quarter. Our focus will be on Geometry with emphasis on finding Zk^Z                
and i^kbf^m^k of quadrilaterals and triangles. Using what we learn, we’ll also decompose             
composite figures to find their area. Extending the use of real-world formulas, we’ll explore              
volume and surface Zk^Z of prisms. Understanding surface area tends to be a difficult concept               
for students to absorb, so any help you can give at home will be greatly appreciated.  

6 

http://www.wendelinvand.com/stand-alone-novels.html
http://www.wendelinvand.com/stand-alone-novels.html
http://etrtr.blogspot.com/
http://etrtr.blogspot.com/


 
 
The MBA Informer Spring  2018 

Grade 6 Math Cont’d. 
 
We’ll close the year with a critical look at misleading graphs in advertisements, network news               
and other real live sources. Hopefully, students will see that the brief time they are exposed to                 
misleading information in graphic form, can sway their views on a variety of issues. The intent                
is to help students identify bad graphs and charts and for them to create graphs that ethically                 
tell a story.  

  
Depending on whether we accomplish most of what’s required, we’ll use the            
last week of school to make tetrahedral kites. Please purchase 70           
non-bendable drinking straws. Student will also need tissue paper, fish          
line, a trash bag and a glue stick (but more on that later). The non-bendable               
straws can be difficult to find, so I’m giving you an early heads-up. Please, DO               
NOT wait until the end of May to purchase these. They will not be available. I                
also caution the students not to raid McDonald’s or Dunkin Donuts (or any             
other local business) for the straws. It does not reflect well and I can              

guarantee you, I will get calls. I’ve so enjoyed working with your children this year. Thank you                 
for sharing them with me. 
 
World Regions - Mr. Gieras 
 
Pharaoh Gieras recently visited the 6th Grade World Region classes. Mr. Gieras dressed up as a                
Pharaoh to help the students better under the Ancient Egypt Social Pyramid. The week after               
vacation the 6th graders also presented their Egypt 3-D projects and discussed their research              
to their classes. It was amazing to see all the creative projects. This year project topics                
included: Hieroglyphics/Rosetta Stone, Pyramids, King Tut, Mummies, and the Egyptian Way           
of Life. The students will continue to learn about four more world regions in 7th grade.  
 
Science - Mr. Lewis 
 
I am pleased to announce that the science department at MBA has adopted a new digital                
textbook through Discovery Education. The staff has started its training and we look forward              
to implementing all its features as soon as possible. The students are sure to be engaged with                 
the infusion of digital media and interactive experiences to accomplish the new objectives of              
the Next Generation Science Standards. Since this resource is accessed entirely through the             
web, it will be imperative that students come to school with their chromebooks in operating               
condition and fully charged.  Ask your son or daughter to give you a tour. 
 
Physical Education - Mr. McCarthy 
 
Students just finished a Team Handball unit and are currently in the Wiffleball unit. We will                
continue to place an emphasis on fitness during our “physical fitness warm-up” to prepare for               
spring fitness testing. Testing includes the mile run, push-ups, curl-ups, along with the sit and               
reach test. Students are always encouraged to practice at home. Testing will begin in early               
May.  
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World Language - ��-Z]^fhbl^ee^ -^r^kl 
 
"hgchnk e^l iZk^gmlÊ In World Language, we continue to learn the French language and culture.               
Students are amazed that French is spoken in 6 continents! Over 53 countries/regions have              
French as their official language. French is the predominant language in Canada, and certain              
U.S. states like Louisiana, Maine, Vermont, and New Hampshire. It is widely spoken in New               
York, Connecticut, and Rhode island as well.  
 
The students are doing a lovely job speaking French and have beautiful French accents when               
they speak. They are enjoying the French language with all of its charm and elegance. They are                 
fascinated by the French culture including “the kiss hello” or as the French say Ð eZ [bl^ÈÑ  
Þ eZÉ[^^sß 

 
We have studied and continue to study French holidays and festivals. 
 
We are currently studying French cuisine and the infamous 7 course lunches and dinners in               
France. Students will eventually be preparing menus featuring each of the 7 fancy courses of a                
French meal and the classic, traditional French cuisine itself, like \hj Zn obg, jnb\a^, and fhnll^                
Zn \ah\heZm!  "hg Zii^mbmÊ 
 
After French cuisine, we will delve into French fashion as Paris is the Fashion Capital of the 
world! #Ï^lm \ab\Ê 
��

Art - Mrs. Koulisis 
 
The trimester for art started on March 20th and will run until the end of the school year. The                   
6th grade students are working very hard to make creative and exceptional artwork. The              
students started off the trimester learning about the art movement, Pop Art, and the artists,               
Andy Warhol and Roy Lichtenstein. They created an art piece based on the styles of these two                 
artists. Throughout the trimester, the students will continue to broaden their knowledge            
about art and how it relates to history.  
  
The students will be also be working on sketchbook assignments to strengthen their drawing              
skills and encourage creative thinking. While the students are creating their 2D and 3D              
artwork, they will use a variety of art mediums, such as markers, colored pencils, and tempera                
paints. Block printing ink and Styrofoam plates will be used for an upcoming printmaking              
project. Metal and India ink will be used as they create their metal relief projects. All of the art                   
projects focus on one or more of the %e^f^gml Zg] 0kbg\bie^l h_ $^lb`g (line, shape, color, form,                 
space, value, texture, balance, rhythm, unity, contrast, pattern, movement, and emphasis). The            
students learn how to use these in their own artwork effectively.  
 
As we dive into spring, the art teachers at SES, MBA, and SHS are busy preparing for the annual                   
district art show. The Somers District Art Show will be held at the Somers Public Library from                 
Thursday, April 26th through Saturday, May 12th. An Opening Reception will be held on              
Thursday, April 26th from 6 pm – 7:30 pm. Artwork from students in grades K-12 will be                 
represented.  The art may be viewed during library hours.  Please come and enjoy the show!�b
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